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Timothy, Jenelle, 
Simon, Isaac, Elisha, & Phoebe

FAMILY UPDATE: Simon, Isaac, and Elisha have önished
studying at Japanese school. We are very thankful for the
quality education they received and for the ongoing
relationships with people in our community that resulted
from their time there. The boys are now studying in
English at an online school to prepare them for college.
RReadjusting to a quality education in English has been a
steep learning curve for them. Jenelle is busy every day
helping with their education. However, Phoebe recently
started at the Japanese elementary school and has been
busy studying Japanese and making new friends.
HEALTH UPDATE: This last week while at school, Phoebe
fell down the stairs and injured her head. They took her to
hospital hospital by ambulance where she received a brain CT 
scan and a staple in her forehead to close the wound. She
seems öne now. Please pray for no complications.
MINISTRY UPDATE: We praise the Lord for his grace as 
he accomplishes his work through you as you prayerfully
and önancially support the work of Christ in Japan. Thank
you. Tim has been continuing to preach through the 
gospels on Sundgospels on Sunday mornings and is teaching a new 
members class in the afternoon. Jenelle has been teaching
the children’s lessons on Sunday mornings. Also we 
continue to do various outreaches to our local community.
Please pray that God would continue to work through the
                 preaching of Christ and
                 him cruciöed. Also 
                                    please pray for the 
                  several new visitors
                  that have come to our
                  services recently.

Phoebe after returning from hospital
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Scripture readings during Sunday service


